

# VICTORIAN HOMING ASSOCIATION INC.

Minutes of the VHA delegates meeting held at Notting Hill on the 1/7/2024

The President Andrew Spiliopoulos declared the meeting open at 7:01PM.

## ROLL CALL

CLUB	PRESENT	MEMBERS	DELEGATES
Diamond Valley	Yes	13	3
Frankston	Yes	12	3
Heidelberg	No	12	3
Ivanhoe	Yes	10	2
Knox	Yes	4	1
Malvern	No	8	2
Metropolitan	Yes	7	1
Mornington	Yes	6	1
Northcote	No	5	1
North East	Yes	5	1
Notting Hill	Yes	4	1
Oakleigh-Waverley	No	6	1
Pathfinder	Yes	9	2
Plenty	Yes	15	3
South East	Yes	9	2
United	Yes	10	2
<b>TOTAL</b>		<b>135</b>	<b>29</b>

Apology – H Merbis

**Minutes of the May delegates meeting** as distributed via email.

### **Business Arising-**

K Clark enquired about the Old Bird and local carrier transport quotes, S Brown stated he had received the quotes and had handed them to G Sheehan, from the floor S Spiliopoulos stated the Old Bird transport was \$57,493, local transport is (south) \$950 weekly and (North ) \$400 weekly.

It was stated that the NW members were comfortable with J Morel being in the NW section, it was raised by J Weaver that J Morel is out of the NW boundary and simply cant just be placed into it, so it was suggested from the floor to move the NW section boundary to include J. Morel.

Moved J Weaver      Sec D Lowe      Carried

## Reports

**VRPB - Nil**

**Clock Chairman – Nil**

**Ring Secretary –** In Hanks absence S Kearsey and A Spiliopoulos are handling lost birds and have had 23 birds reported,

It was suggested by S Brown that when flyers are registering or transferring their birds via email to the ring secretary that they also send a copy to [stevebrown9@bigpond.com](mailto:stevebrown9@bigpond.com) until Hank has fully recovered from illness.

## Treasurers Report-

Cheq Acc \$40,260.85

V2 plus. \$55.07

ANZ Online Savers \$111,606.65

Treasurer has recommended that \$800 per week from added money be attached to 18 races on the schedule (excluding National)

Moved D Lowe. Sec J Weaver      Carried

## Transport

A Spiliopoulos mentioned that Sam & Kelly Spiliopoulos had cleaned the entire trailer and prepared the trailer for the first race.

## Correspondence

### In

- DV centre -requesting additional clock production time 30 minutes for special races
- VRPU -Advising that they will be transporting to Yolla via other means
- Frankston- New member Leigh Day (Langwarrin)
- VRPB – Requesting club secretary contacts
- C Hider – Advising a positive outcome at VCAT hearing, further information in due course
- WPF & VRPU – Advising both are flying west track in 2025 finishing with Morgan, Carrieton & Bookaloo.
- Ivanhoe – Advising that all NW section members have been consulted Re J Morel (one opposed)

### Out

- All members – Minutes of June delegates meeting
- Aston Commercial Property – Advising VHA are managing our own compliance

- National Committee -Request to arrange 600 mile National in conjunction with VHA race
- GMPF, WPF & VRPU – Requesting lines of flight for 2025

### **General Business**

- DV Centre seeking additional clocking time for 1<sup>st</sup> West Wyalong & Parkes Produce (30 minutes) Mov N Stone Sec J Weaver Carried
- VRPU Tassy transport Noted
- New Frankston member Noted
- VRPB requesting secretary contacts, S Brown to arrange
- C. Hider, advising of a positive outcome from VCAT hearing, further news to come -
- Noted
- Ivanhoe Club re NW section discussed in business arising and direction given
- Selling VHA rings, Reminder that they must only be sold to financial VHA club members includes social members.
- It was raised that the CCF have been directed not to come into Victoria
- Liberation for the 1<sup>st</sup> Shepparton - it was suggested that S Gazzola liaise with the WPF regarding liberation and that for club races the drinkers be left turned up

**Meeting Closed. 7:51pm**